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1. The Juniors in Pontrieux France

2. Worldgames

3. Others

1. The 7. European Juniors held in Pontrieux France was a big success for the French Federation also for Powerlifting and the EPF. It was the best organised championship ever held in France, also the loaders were very quick and save for the lifters. The venue was great and finished just the Friday before the Technical meeting took place. 

The number of lifters nominated was not so big, but we saw a very high quality meet with a lot of personal, national, European and Worldrecords. By the French government were taken 28 Anti-Dopingtests. So everything was very perfect.

The meetdirectors Jacques Beauverger and Anne Monjaret did a splendid Job so I think it will be great to be back in France again.

We had nearly two banquets, on Saturday evening were to Pigs in a barbecue  so it was a great evening for a lot of us also for me as vegetarian as they had a lot of salads. Also the banquet itself on Sunday evening was great and I think no oene left hungry.

I hope the next meets that year will be as good. Results see in here.

2. The Worldgames preparation is now nearly done, it was a lot of extrawork for me I had to control over 200 forms, to sign and to stamp, as only so they were accepted by the organising committe. The biggest lifting and visiting contingent is coming also that time from Europe, but the helpers from Japan are naturely bigger as all other parts.

So I think it will be a great adventure for all athletes.

3. Others :

A.) The EPF Membership-fee ist still not payed by all nations ( 2 are left to pay ) so it is a big possibility that I must suspend from 1st of July 3 members by not having payed the fee, that can be for Portugal and Georgia. Portugal will pay at the EU Cup, so in July the suspension can be stopped but they must pay 90 DM fine for paying to late, that is 490,-- DM. It rests then only Georgia, I did since long time not hear from them.

B.) As you know we have a new rule for the referees in nominations. Every nations sending more then 4 lifters to any meet (including masters or Juniors ) must have a officiating referee. If they are arriving without referee but 5 or more lifters they will be fined with 500,-- DM. That fine must be payed immediately or latest at the technical meeting of the next following championships or no lifter is allowed there to start.

C.) Doping. At the Danube Cup in Austria all 4 tested lifters were tested negative.

At the mens open in Syktyvkar  also all tested lifters were negative tested. So far a good result for that year.

Within that INFO I send you also the Invitation for the Benchpress Worlds and the 1st Subjuniors World.

If you will give bids or amendments for the IPF Congress in November then not forget to send it latest on 13th of August to my hands.

Heiner Köberich
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